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Vang, Duabchi L - DNR

From: Vang, Duabchi L - DNR
Sent: Thursday, March 11, 2021 9:22 AM
To: Garry Eckes
Subject: RE: Vapor Mitigation System Required at 912 S Central Ave, Marshfield
Attachments: Vapor Sampling Results Above VRSLs-VMS Needed.pdf

Hi Garry, 
 
I sent the attached letter to you last week. The laboratory results are attached to this letter as well. Once I get the 
finalized report that summarizes the vapor sampling, I’ll send that to you too. 
 
How is the vapor mitigation system installation going? I received a call from Radon Hunter LLC last Thursday and they 
stated they would be out there this week. 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Duabchi (Dee) Vang 
Pronouns: she/her/hers 
Phone: 715-492-1213 
duabchi.vang@wisconsin.gov 
 

From: Vang, Duabchi L - DNR  
Sent: Thursday, February 25, 2021 10:43 AM 
To: Garry Eckes <garry.eckes@gmail.com> 
Subject: Vapor Mitigation System Required at 912 S Central Ave, Marshfield 
Importance: High 
 
Hi Garry, 
 
Thank you for calling me back. The results of the vapor sampling event that occurred on February 4th at the Garry’s 1 
Hour Cleaner’s site has been received. I will be sending you a letter with those results in the mail. Two vapor samples 
within the location of the former dry cleaner business had results that are over the department’s vapor risk screening 
level. Under NR 70811(1)(b) a vapor mitigation system will need to be installed at the building, ideally within two weeks. 
If you foresee issues with getting this installed within that timeframe, please let me know so that we can coordinate 
interim actions until that can be installed. 
 
Link to a list of certified vapor mitigation system contractors: https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/radon/radon-
proficiency.htm 
 
Guidance on vapor mitigation systems (starts on page 40): https://dnr.wi.gov/files/PDF/pubs/rr/RR800.pdf 
 
Moving forward, the DNR will be collecting indoor air samples in the building. If your tenants have any questions about 
their health risk, you can direct them to Curtis Hedman. He is the contact for the Department of Health Services and can 
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answer their health related questions. I have provided his contact information to the tenants. His contact information is 
below: 
 
Curtis Hedman, Ph.D. 
Toxicologist 
Bureau of Environmental and Occupational Health 
Division of Public Health, Wisconsin Department of Health Services 
1 W Wilson St, Rm 150 
Madison, WI 53701 
 
Phone: 608-266-6677 
FAX: 608-267-4853 
Cell: 608-287-4152  
Email: Curtis.Hedman@dhs.wisconsin.gov  
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any concerns or questions. Thanks for your communication.  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

Duabchi (Dee) Vang 
Pronouns: she/her/hers 
Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Phone: (715) 492-1213 
duabchi.vang@wisconsin.gov 
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